Cowlitz County
Boundary Review Board

207 4" Avenue N, Kelso, WA, 98626 Telephone:360-577-3052 x6676
Fax :360-414-5550
E-mail: holmstromg@co.cowlitz.wa.us

April 23,2018

Mayor Mike Reuter
City of Kalama
320 N. First St.
P.O. Box 1007
Kalama, WA 98625

Re: File No. 207 - Port - Kalama River Road Annexation
Dear Mayor Reuter:

You were advised by letter that the above-mentioned matter was acceptable for filing and had been so filed
effective Tuesday, March 7, 2018. The 45-day review period ended Friday, April 20, 2018. Therefore,
since the forty-five day review period, subsequent to filing, has now elapsed, this Notice of Intention is
hereby deemed approved by the Cowlitz County Boundary Review Board as of April 23, 2018.

When the proposal is finalized by the City of Kalama, it will be necessary that you file nine (9) certified
copies of your resolution or ordinance accomplishing this action, together with a copy of'this letter, a legal
description, maps, and addresses of properties annexed to the Board of Cowlitz County Commissioners,
Administration Building, 207 4% Avenue North, Kelso, WA 98626.

Cities are required to report annexations to the Office of Financial Management. A copy of the resolution
or ordinance, a legal description and maps are to be attached to the form supplied by the OFM and mailed
to: State of Washington Office of Financial Management, Forecast Division, P.O. Box 431 13, Olympia,
WA 98504-3113. Please contact me if I can be of additional assistance.

Sincerely,

F) 1 ~
reta Holmstrom

Executive Officer

cc: Adam Smee, City Administrator, Kalama
Coni McMaster, Clerk-Treasurer, Kalama
Kelly Rasmussen, Public Works Superintendent, Kalama
Board of County Commissioners
Boundary Review Board Members
File No. 207
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